
EXHIBIT NO. I 0 (a -b )  

Receipt of the Following Resignations From Members of Boards, Commissions and 
Committees: 

Alexandria Budget and Fiscal Affairs Advisory Committee 
H. Scott Johnson, Jr. 

Alexandria Community Services Board 
Lourdes Quinteros 



Scott Johnson 
~sjohnson@pctlg.com> 
0413012008 04:07 PM 

To "rose.boyd@alexandriava.gov" 
<rose.boyd@alexandriava.gov> 

cc Justin Wilson <justin@justin.net> 
bcc 

Subject Resignation from the Alexandria Budget and Fiscal Affairs 
Advisory Committee 

Rose, 

It is with great regret that I am writing to inform you of my resignation from the Alexandria 
Budget and Fiscal Affairs Advisory Committee. Although I have enjoyed my tenure as 
Councilman Wilson's appointee, my schedule no longer permits my continued participation. 

I have informed Councilman Wilson of my decision and will advise the Committee at the next 
meeting. Please let me know what, if any, steps I need to take with respect to finalizing my 
resignation. 

Regards, 

H. Scott Johnson, Jr. 

PCT Law Group, PLLC 
8300 Greensboro Drive I Suite 800 1 McLean, VA 221 02 
sjohnson@pctlg.com 1 T: 703.752.3742 1 F: 703.842.6009 
www.~ctlg.com 

The information contained in this e-mail message is intended only for the personal and confidential use 
of the recipient(s) named above. This message may be an attorneyclient communication andlor product 
and as such is privileged and confidential. If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient or an 
agent responsible for delivering it to the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that you have 
received this document in error and that any review, dissemination, distribution, or copying of this 
message is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please notifl us 
immediately via the e-mail address and telephone number above, and delete the original message. 



Lourdes Quinteros 
81 01 Blandsford Drive 
Manassas, VA 201 11 
703-622-7284 

May 1,2008 

Alexandria Community Services Board 
720 N Saint Asaph St 
Alexandria, VA 22314 

Dear Ms. Boyd and Ms. Mendellhall: 

The purpose of this letter is to announce my resignation from the Alexandria 
Community Services Board, effective today, May I, 2008 due to my recent move 
outside of the Alexandria city limits with an intent to re-apply for Board 
membership to continue serving my current term. 

I was advised by the Community Services Board Chair, Mary Riley to submit a 
resignation letter and re-apply to the board for the remainder of my term, through 
June 2009, in order to receive a residency waiver. I have temporarily moved out 
of the Alexandria City limits, but am planning to return to Alexandria in the near 
future. I do not foresee that this situation will infringe on my duties as a board 
member. 

Please let me know if I can answer any questions pertaining to this situation, 

Sincerely, 

Lourdes Quinteros 


